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Pacific Gas and Electric Company
Industrial Relations Department
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[415] 973-3420

International Brotherhood of
Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO

Local Union 1245, IBEW
P.O. Box 4790

Walnut Creek, California 94596
[415] 933-6060

Ronald L. Bailey, Manager or
David J. Bergman, Director and Chief Negotiator

Local Union, No. 1245
International Brotherhood of

Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO
P.O. Box 4790
Walnut Creek, CA 94596

Pursuant to Sections E5 and 6 of Exhibit C (Meter Reading
Agreement), Company proposes to allow the Meter Readers at the
centralized Napa Headquarters in Silverado Division to rebid
route strings on a six month rotation basis.

In conjunction with the organizational consolidation to Napa, the
meter readers have selected new realigned route strings to be
effective for the period April 1 through December 31, 1992.

The six month rotation process will begin in 1993. Under this
agreement, route string bidding will occur every December and
June and will be effective each January 1st and July 1st,
correspondingly.

This proposal has the approval of a majority of the affected
meter readers.



April 7, 1992
92-53-PGB

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please
so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed
copy of this letter to the company.

The union is in accord with the foregoing and agrees thereto as
of the date hereof.

LOCAL UNION, NO. 1245
INTERNATIONAL BROTHERHOOD OF
ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO


